
St. George’s Parish

 Community Newsletter

Parish Priest
Monsignor Joe Stack
Te Awamutu
Ph: 07 871 6109

Parish Priest
Father Rico Enriquez
Ph: 07 878 6417
stgeorge@gmail.com

Term 3 - Week 3
31 July - 04 August 2023

Principal: 
Suzanne Downey
Ph: 07 878 8190
Email: 
office@stjosephtk.school.nz
26 Seddon Street, Te Kūiti
P O Box 124, Te Kūiti, 3941

DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE KEEP UP TO DATE WITH WHAT IS HAPPENING AT OUR SCHOOL BY HEADING TO THE SCHOOL 

CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: St Joseph's School Calendar

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we 

are able to get free sports gear. The amount available 

to us to use depends on the number of stickers and 

labels we collect. More stickers and labels the more 

sports gear we get to order! Thank you 

for your sterling effort this year. We will 

be able to put in our order for this year,

soon. 

PDF link

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the 

case of your child being absent. Please continue to do so 

if your child is not going to be at school for ANY 

REASON, please call 878 8190 and choose from the 

available options - please leave a message, email the 

office, text on 027 878 8190 or send through an absence 

notice from the website. 

SCHOOL LUNCHES

Just a reminder that our school lunch order 
form is 
available on our school website. Follow this 
link to
print one off. Lunches can be ordered on 
Tuesdays 
and Fridays. 
School lunch order form

SCHOOL UNIFORMS
Please take note: when you order uniform items from 
Elizabeth Michael, you are welcome to have the items 
shipped to the school at 26 Seddon Street Te Kuiti for more 
reasonable courier costs. You can also add this request into 
the “Comments” box on the order form and Elizabeth Michael 
will send it to the school address. 
PLEASE FOLLOW THIS LINK TO OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE TO 
PLACE AND ORDER. 
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/uniform/ 

FROZEN COOKIE DOUGH FUNDRAISER - SET UP YOUR FUNDRAISING PAGE

A reminder to promote our current school fundraiser. Funds raised will go 

toward the set up of our new sheds and purchasing and upgrading of 

outdoor equipment (sun shades, outdoor furniture and sports equipment). 

Our Fundraiser will close on Sunday 20th August; the planned pick up day 

for orders will be Thursday 7th September in the school basement.

 

REMINDER: WHOLE SCHOOL MASS: 13 AUGUST 2023 at 9:30 am at 
ST GEORGE’S PARISH

BAPTISM:  

There are a number of children in our school who were planning to be 

baptised when Covid struck. Some of our parents even attended the 

classes, but due to Covid restrictions we couldn’t set a date for the 

baptism to take place. This situation needs attention. It needs attention 

this term before the Sacramental Programme of First Holy Communion and Confirmation gets underway.  

If your wish is to have your child Baptised, or you would like to know more, please contact  myself via 

suzanne@stjosephtk.school or Father Rico at the presbytery - phone 07 878 6417 (leave a message) or email 

stgeorge@gmail.com 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME
The annual sacramental programme will start on Tuesday 22nd of August at 
6.30pm for 1 hour, in the school basement. 
A letter of invitation and enrolment form has been sent home to all students 
and out to other students in our community who are ready to prepare for the 
sacraments. Some copies have also been left at the back of the church.
There is no clash between this programme and miniball this year (miniball is
scheduled for Wednesday/Thursdays). 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
The Kiwi Kids Club at the Anglican Church Hall open 
Mon to Friday from 7am to 5.45pm ages from 5 to 13 
years Winz subsidy available. I will be putting on a van 
to pick up TeKuiti children's limited seats pickups about 
8-830am drop offs 5pm.  Our programme is Ten pin 
bowling, Waingaro Hot Springs. Leap Trampoline laser 
tag and trap, Hamilton Zoo, Menz Shed. TeAwamutu 
Movies, Jewellery making, Technology and McDonalds, 
Carnival Day To enroll your child for what days you 
need contact Wiggs 021491616 

UNIFORMS
Students are wearing winter uniform now.  There is an expectation that
our uniform is smartly worn and is correct. The shoes and socks worn on
some students at the moment are not correct or smartly worn. 
Sneakers/Sports shoes are not all black ‘leather like’ shoes. 
Incorrectly worn uniform requires a note to the Class Teacher or Principal. 
 
If the rural delivery is too expensive, you are welcome to use the school street 
address for delivery (26 Seddon Street. Te Kuiti). Please plan your purchases so the 
postage cost is not more expensive than the item you’re buying. Follow this link 
School Uniform to order your uniform needs. Thank you 

We have had quite a number of parents asking if our school community could go 
through their students’ uniforms and check whether the fleece tops they brought 
home, are their tops. If you would be so kind as to  check whether your child/ren 
brought their own fleece top/s home, it would be much appreciated and if that is 
not the case, can you please send the top/s back to school so we can match them up 
with the right child. 

HELP NEEDED IN THE OFFICE - FROM 09 OCTOBER TO 20 OCTOBER 2023

We are advertising a temporary position in the school office for the period stated 

above as Elmarie is planning an overseas visit to family during this time. Elmarie will 

be leaving on Friday, 

22nd September and returning on Tuesday, 24 October 2023. The position is 

available for the first two weeks in Term 4 and it involves being in the office 

and attending to daily administrative duties. Training will be provided. 

Please contact Suzanne or Elmarie if you are interested in helping us in the 

office at that time. 

mailto:office@stjosephtk.school.nz
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1f9aNkc2yiQBIVM97A7c9tUl6EA9vztX-1ufgqV5uHp4/edit#slide=id.ge1213a0bbf_0_114
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/school-shop/
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/uniform/
https://stjosephstekuiticookies.raiseit.co.nz/hub
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/school-shop/


The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

FROM MRS. DOWNEY’S DESK THIS WEEK
Kam na bane ni mauri - Greetings Everyone

Kia Ora Koutou 

                                                                                                               

backing 

I

Ma te Wa 

Suzanne 

“TAKE FRESH COURAGE”

Rugby Jerseys, Tech Photos, Council, Elections, Ag Day, Eddie Alcock.

Dictionaries in Schools:
Te Kuiti Rotary representatives came 
to the school assembly on Monday 
and presented the school with five 
dictionaries.
Mr Bruce Spurdle and Mrs Rhonda 
Borgas explained the community 
service Rotary do and the value they 
place on supporting young people.
We are very grateful for this gift and 
thank the Rotary club for the initiative 
in our community.

Ma te Wa - Suzanne

The Seven Sacraments of the Church

What are Sacraments?

The Sacraments are seven meeting points where God himself is 
present, waits for you, gives you a gift and leads you deeper into 
the community of the Church.  (YouCat for Kids)

There are three groupings of Sacraments.
1. Initiation - Baptism, Confirmation and Holy Eucharist
2.          Healing - Reconciliation and Anointing of the Sick
3.          Service - Holy Orders and Marriage

GOOD NEWS / TE RONGOPAI
Parables: Have you heard any parables retold, by 
our children yet? Have you tried to create your 
own parables?  We continue  this week...

Parables are short allegorical stories designed to teach a  truth, religious principle, or 
moral lesson. Jesus’s parables used elements of everyday life to illustrate a more 
profound message.

Parables resonate differently with each of us, and we all may have our favorites. Here 
are some that stand out as well-known and oft-cited parables of Jesus:

● Parable of the Sower
● Parable of the Talents
● Parable of the Prodigal Son
● Parable of the Good Samaritan
● Parable of the Mustard Seed

Ava 
Murrell
holds a 
new 
Dictionary

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew%2013&version=NABRE
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke.19.12-Luke.19.27&version=NABRE
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke%2015%3A11-32&version=NABRE
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Luke%2010%3A25-37&version=NABRE
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+13%3A31-32&version=NABRE


6th  August The Transfiguration of the Lord

Jesus is revealed in his glory and divine nature before his 

closest disciples Peter, James and John. The Father 

endorses his position by declaring ‘this is my son’. The 

prophets Moses and Elijah also appear confirming his 

fulfilment of the Law and the Prophets. 

                       

The trolley for the SVDP Brown Bag appeal needs to 
be filled!! We usually put together over 20 bags for 
the local food bank, other organisations and 
individuals struggling at this time . 

Prayer for a new Bishop
Praise to You, Lord our God, 
our eternal Shepherd and Guide.
In your faithfulness, 
grant to the Diocese of Hamilton 
a Shepherd whose watchful 
care and kindly zeal 
will continue the good work of 
his predecessors.
In your love for us, 
give us as Shepherd one who 
will lead us in being Christ’s 
heart of mercy, 
voice of hope and face of 
compassion for our world today.
Help him to fill our minds and 
hearts 
with the truth of the Gospel, 
the power of the sacraments 
and the desire to build your holy 
church.
We ask this through our Lord 
Jesus Christ 
Your Son, in the unity of the Holy 
Spirit, 
God for ever and ever.   Amen.

PARISH NEWS

DEEPEST SYMPATHY   

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

NO MORE SILENCE 

Helping survivors of Faith based abuse. For more information please see Diocesan website or the poster in 

the foyer. 

WHOLE SCHOOL MASS 13th AUGUST

The first Whole School Mass in 4 years!  We look forward to having our St Joseph’s families back with us once 

more. 

Our heartfelt condolences to the Dempsey and Daniels families with the passing of long time 

parishioner Leo Dempsey. Leo and his late wife Noeline were cornerstones of St George’s parish 

all their lives. They will be greatly missed by all. 



The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

PLEASE TAKE NOTE

AGRICULTURAL DAY 2023
Our Ag Day (Pet Day) will be held on Thursday, 
12 October 2023. That is the first week in Term 4. 
Registration forms will be available soon!!

GRANDPARENTS DAY 2023!!
It is the time of year to celebrate with our Grandparents again, We will have our celebration on Friday, 
15 September 2023. The festivities will start at 10:30 with a liturgy in the church followed by class 
presentations and a shared lunch.  We will give more information closer to the time.

PHOTOLIFE
Please take note that you have been emailed your child’s unique Key Code 

to go online to view and purchase 2023 School TEAM Photos.  

***FREE DELIVERY EXPIRES Midnight Sunday 13TH AUGUST*** 

 Please  keep an eye on your trash / spam folder, as the email may end up there. 

NGA KURA o MANIAPOTO CHOIR

We would love for students to sign up to this

opportunity. Come have some fun with 

Students from other schools in the area.  

Practice will start next week Tuesday, 

8th August at St Joseph’s School from 4 - 5 pm. 

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we are able to 

get free sports gear. The stickers and labels need to go to the Yummy

Fruit Company at the end of the term. The amount available to us to use 

to get sports gear depends on the number of stickers and labels we 

collect.The more stickers and labels we have, the more sports gear we 

get to order! Thank you for your sterling effort this year!!!

HEAD LICE
It seems these little critters have made an appearance again. Please check your 
children’s
hair for signs of headlice. The District Nurse has a brand new user friendly product to 
use
to rid the hair of head lice. Health Dimethicone 4% Lotion is very
gentle and effective head lice treatment. Unlike other head lice 
treatment, Health Dimethicone 4% Lotion is an odourless, 
non-chemical lotion that does not contain pesticides and can be used on all 
hair types and multiple times because lice do not become resistant to this 
type of formulation. Please contact us if you need some of the product. 

DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE HEAD TO THE SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/ 

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the case of your child being absent. 

Please continue to do so if your child is not going to be at school for ANY REASON. 

Please call 878 8190 and choose from the available options - please leave a message, 

speak to someone in the office,  email the office, text on 027 878 8190 or send 

through an absence notice from the website or from the KS app. 

KIWISCHOOL’S APP

We would like to recommend the use of this application as it is a one 

stop shop for all school information and about what is happening at school. 

This app can the downloaded via the App 

Store (iPhone) or Google Play Store (Android) by searching for the 

Kiwischools App.  

ATTENDANCE

Regular attendance is defined by the MoE as 90% of higher.  Thank you very much 

for letting us know when your child is not able to attend school for the day.

Please continue to do so if your child is not going to be at school for ANY REASON. 

Please call 878 8190 and choose from the available options - please leave a 

message, speak to someone in the office,  email the office, text on 027 878 8190 or 

send through an absence notice from the website or from the KS app.

Please remember  -  “every day has a cumulative impact on a child’s learning and 

there is no ‘safe level’ of non-attendance as EVERY DAY MATTERS” .
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THANK YOU VERY MUCH!!!
We would like to thank every farm / business in the list below who have nominated
our school for the Fuels for Schools rewards programme when purchasing
bulk fuel deliveries from Fern for your farms and / or businesses. The Fern School 
Sponsorship Programme have awarded us with $1013.51 to choose various items 
with. They offer Technology, Sports, Literacy and Music packages.  

We have Mr. Mike Rogers at our school every Tuesday to teach our students about the inner workings of 

technology. This means, not only computers, phones etc but some simple everyday items like toasters, TVs, 

radios, flashlights  etc.  We decided to use this year’s donation to boost our supplies we have at the moment.     

We would like to take the time to mention those 

members of the community who have contributed to 

our school.

They are listed as follows:

Lyndhurst Farm Ltd - 368 Te Weta Road

PM & AK Van der Poel P/Ship

Lyndhurst Farm Ltd - 404 Waihekau Road (SANDSPIT)

Lyndhurst Farm Ltd

Kamahi H.C.F Ltd

Lyndhurst Farm Ltd - 404 Waihekau Road (FARM)

Lyndhurst Farm Ltd - Ngarua Road

J & S Forestry

G Englebretsen & B Payne

JRS Dairying Ltd

Rukuhia Farm Limited

TJ & KK Rigter Limited

J & S Forestry Ltd - Mangaokewa

Te Aroha Tractors & Garden Machinery

Lyndhurst Farm Ltd - 786 Tikitiki Road

Harold Oakley - 91 only

TRM Farming Ltd * *

Harold Oakley-AGO Only

R Hutton

MR & BA  Inch * *

Gregory Jane Ltd

TR &  LS Cookson * *

Searle Contracting Limited

Dunfield Farming Ltd

Hororata Foods Ltd

Mundtville Farms Limited

S J Kennedy

Glen Allan Pastures (1999) Ltd

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we are able to 

get free sports gear. The stickers and labels need to go to the Yummy

Fruit Company at the end of the term. The amount available to us to use 

to get sports gear depends on the number of stickers and labels we 

collect.The more stickers and labels we have, the more sports gear we 

get to order! Thank you for your sterling effort this year!!!

HEAD LICE
It seems these little critters have made an appearance again. Please check your 
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hair for signs of headlice. The District Nurse has a brand new user friendly product to 
use
to rid the hair of head lice. Health Dimethicone 4% Lotion is very
gentle and effective head lice treatment. Unlike other head lice 
treatment, Health Dimethicone 4% Lotion is an odourless, 
non-chemical lotion that does not contain pesticides and can be used on all 
hair types and multiple times because lice do not become resistant to this 
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DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE HEAD TO THE SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/ 

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the case of your child being absent. 

Please continue to do so if your child is not going to be at school for ANY REASON. 

Please call 878 8190 and choose from the available options - please leave a message, 

speak to someone in the office,  email the office, text on 027 878 8190 or send 

through an absence notice from the website or from the KS app. 

KIWISCHOOL’S APP

We would like to recommend the use of this application as it is a one 

stop shop for all school information and about what is happening at school. 

This app can the downloaded via the App 

Store (iPhone) or Google Play Store (Android) by searching for the 

Kiwischools App.  

ATTENDANCE

Regular attendance is defined by the MoE as 90% of higher. The attendance at our 

school this week was 89%.  The drop in the percentage may be explained due to 

illness. Thank you very much for letting us know when your child is not able 

to attend school for the day. 

Please remember  -  “every day has a cumulative impact on a child’s learning and 

there is no ‘safe level’ of non-attendance as EVERY DAY MATTERS” .



SPORTS PAGE

It is that time of the year again where we let you all know Miniball will be starting back this term.
The start date is Wednesday the 6th of September and Thursday the 
7th of September.
There are a few changes this year that we are excited to share. 
Registration for teams will be done online through the gameday app, 
this portal will be released over the coming weeks.
The Midget grade, year 2 will continue playing over at the old Stadium on a Wednesday.
Juniors will progress to playing full court at Te Whare Takarangi o Te Kuiti (Gallaghers Recreation Centre) on a 
Wednesday afternoon.

Intermediate (Year 5 & 6) and Seniors (Year 7 & 8) will play on Thursday afternoons at Te Whare Takarangi o Te 
Kuiti (Gallaghers Recreation Centre)
There are some game layout changes for the senior grade that will be released after grading rounds.
We ask that all schools start preparing their teams over the coming weeks in preparation to do the online 
registration.

A Reminder all teams need to supply one person for the scorebench during their game.

Miniball usually has more than 60 teams in the competition across all grades, every year we have a few people 
put their hands up to help ref or floor control, this year, Shelley Mitchell, Vicky Coll, Nikki Taylor and Mani 
Borell need more referees on deck.
We ask that all schools supply a couple of people that could support in this area on a Wednesday and 
Thursday.

Balance is Better is an evidence-based philosophy 
to support quality sport experiences for all young 
people, regardless of ability, needs and motivations. 
It is about young people staying involved in sport for 
life and realising their potential at the right time.

The Balance is Better philosophy has been developed 
by the NZ sport system (e.g. sport organisations, leaders 
and administrators, schools, clubs, coaches, parents and 
volunteers) to support the culture change needed to 
provide quality sport opportunities for tamariki (5-11) and 
rangatahi (12-18). Sport NZ’s current focus is on rangatahi, 
given the decline we are seeing in teenage participation. Balance is Better provide great articles and 
resources to support coaches, parents, teachers and community keep students staying involved in sport for 
life.
Here is a link to ‘Mastering the Art of Sports Parenting’    https://tinyurl.com/3tj4nrxx

Team Coach,Referee and 
Manager

Day Time Place

Netball: St Jo’s 
Rangitoto

Mrs Erasmus
Taylor Scott-Campbell

Monday 3:15 - 4:15 St Joseph’s

Hockey 
Intermediate

Mrs Were
Brendan Were
Hilary Walker

Monday 4:30 - 5:30 TKH

Hockey Junior B Rebecca Were
Ranae Duder

Tuesday 3:15 - 4:00 St Joseph’s

Hockey Junior A Alison Ferris Thursday 3:05 - 3:35 St Joseph’s

Football Vikings 
u10

Pip Kirkland Thursday 12:45 - 1:25 St Joseph’s

Football u13’s TBA TBA TBA TBA

We will be calling for students in Year 7/8 to enter 
this tournament next week.
Please consider their availability.  

https://balanceisbetter.org.nz/webinar-replay-mastering-the-art-of-sports-parenting/?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=Webinar+Collection&sfmc_id=45151780&utm_source=newsletter&utm_content=43074&utm_id=10800721-3651-4de2-8f42-a7f4dec8446a&sfmc_activityid=bb4dc7e1-0ee1-4d86-a37e-997dd8ba6170&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=BIBprinciples-Webinar_Collections_2.0
https://tinyurl.com/3tj4nrxx


 READINGS AND GOSPEL FOR 6th AUGUST - THE TRANSFIGURATION OF THE LORD              

First Reading                       Daniel 7: 9-10,13-14

As I watched:

Thrones were set in place and one of great age took his 

seat. His robe was white as snow, the hair of his head as 

pure as wool. His throne was a blaze of flames,

its wheels were a burning fire. A stream of fire poured out,

issuing from his presence. A thousand thousand waited on 

him, ten thousand times ten thousand stood before him.

A court was held and the books were opened.

I gazed into the visions of the night. And I saw, coming on 

the clouds of heaven, one like a son of man.

He came to the one of great age and was led into his 

presence. On him was conferred sovereignty,

glory and kingship, and men of all peoples, nations and 

languages became his servants. His sovereignty is an 

eternal sovereignty which shall never pass away, nor will 

his empire ever be destroyed.

The word of the  Lord

 

Psalm 96(97): 1-2,5-6,9

R: The Lord is king, the most high over all the 

earth

Second Reading                  2 Peter 1:16-19

It was not any cleverly invented myths that we were 

repeating when we brought you the knowledge of the 

power and the coming of our Lord Jesus Christ; we had 

seen his majesty for ourselves. He was honoured and 

glorified by God the Father, when the Sublime Glory itself 

spoke to him and said, ‘This is my Son, the Beloved; he 

enjoys my favour.’ We heard this ourselves, spoken from 

heaven, when we were with him on the holy mountain.

    So we have confirmation of what was said in prophecies; 

and you will be right to depend on prophecy and take it as 

a lamp for lighting a way through the dark until the dawn 

comes and the morning star rises in your minds.

The word of the  Lord

Gospel                                        Matthew 17:1-9

Jesus took with him Peter and James and his brother John 

and led them up a high mountain where they could be 

alone. There in their presence he was transfigured: his 

face shone like the sun and his clothes became as white as 

the light. Suddenly Moses and Elijah appeared to them; 

they were talking with him. Then Peter spoke to Jesus. 

‘Lord,’ he said ‘it is wonderful for us to be here; if you 

wish, I will make three tents here, one for you, one for 

Moses and one for Elijah.’ He was still speaking when 

suddenly a bright cloud covered them with shadow, and 

from the cloud there came a voice which said, ‘This is my 

Son, the Beloved; he enjoys my favour. Listen to him.’ 

When they heard this the disciples fell on their faces 

overcome with fear. But Jesus came up and touched them. 

‘Stand up,’ he said ‘do not be afraid.’ And when they raised 

their eyes they saw no one but only Jesus.

    As they came down from the mountain Jesus gave them 

this order, ‘Tell no one about the vision until the Son of 

Man has risen from the dead.’

The Gospel of the  Lord

PDF link

Readings for next week:  
 First reading 1 Kings 19:9,11-13  Psalm 84(85):9-14

 Second Reading   Romans 9:1-5  Gospel  Matthew 14:22-33

 

 

 ‘Lord, it is wonderful for us to be here’

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1f9aNkc2yiQBIVM97A7c9tUl6EA9vztX-1ufgqV5uHp4/edit#slide=id.ge1213a0bbf_0_114

